SCHOOL BOARD WORKSHOP (Tuesday, November 7, 2017)

Generated by Miriam Testasecca on Wednesday, November 8, 2017

Members present

Kelly Barrera, Tommy Allen, Bev Slough, Bill Mignon, Patrick Canan

Meeting called to order at 8:31 AM

- 1. CALL TO ORDER BY SCHOOL BOARD CHAIR
- 2. ROLL CALL BY SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS
- 3. OPENING COMMENTS BY SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS AND SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS Mr. Allen and Mr. Mignon thanked the schools for providing a list of Veteran's Day Activities. Mr. Forson stated that the Faith-based Breakfast will be held Thursday, November 9, 2017 at FCTC, starting at 7:30 AM. Mr. Forson stated that the breakfast is a great opportunity to form partnerships in the community.

4. WORKSHOP TOPICS:

4.01 Collegiate High School

Mr. Brennan Asplen, Deputy Superintendent for Academic and Student Support Services introduced Mrs. Dawn Sapp, Associate Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction and Dr. Melanie Brown, Vice President for Academic Affairs for St. Johns River State College (SJRSC), who presented detailed information regarding SJRSC Collegiate High Schools.

4.02 Student Tracker

Mr. Kyle Dresback, Associate Superintendent for Student Support Services presented Student Tracker, which included the National Student Clearinghouse reports, regarding tracking students through post secondary years.

4.03 Construction Update

Mr. Paul Rose presented a construction update, which included Change Order #6: Owner Direct Purchases, Site Related Items and Coordination, and updates on 40 Orange Street.

4.04 Planning Update

Superintendent Forson presented information to the board regarding grandfathering middle school students being rezoned to schools "LL" and "MM"; Mr. Forson recommended both new schools open as K-6 schools for the 2018-2019 school year. Mrs. Nicole Cubbedge presented a detailed presentation, which included School Choice, Controlled Open Enrollment, and the SJCSD Five-Year District Facilities Work Plan for 2017-2018.

5. PUBLIC COMMENTS

None

6. CLOSING COMMENTS BY SCHOOL BOARD MEMBERS AND SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS Mr. Canan, Mrs. Slough and Mrs. Barrera thanked Mr. Forson, Mrs. Cubbedge, Ms. Mittelstadt and staff for coming up with zoning solutions that work best for our students. Mr. Mignon stated that he was very impressed with the Collegiate High School. Mr. Allen stated that the workshop was very informative. Mr. Forson thanked the staff for their work.

7. ADJOURNMENT

11:31 AM